October 16, 1968

Union Oil Company of California
P. O. Box 671
Midland, Texas

Attention: Mr. George Coombes

Re: Dark Canyon State Com
Well No.l1-J, 30-23-25,
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Coombes:

On August 7, 1968, Mr. James Allen and Mr. Coy Cox, Union 0Oil
Company engineers, and myself inspected the subject well to check
a gas leak at the well head. Said inspection revealed that the gas
was leaking from a poorly made up union and that the gas was appar-
ently coming from the 13 3/8 casing annulus.

At that time I was advised that a report would be filéd pin-
pointing the source of the gas in the casing annulus. To date this
report has not been received.

On September 9, 1968, I wrote Mr. Allen about this matter. No
reply has been received, however, it is possible that my letter was
sent to the wrong office.

Please check into this matter and advise this office as to what
efforte have been made to locate the source of the gas in question.

Very truly yours,

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

R. L. Stamets
Geologist
RLS/3w






